
Arrowood Homeowners’ Association 
Board Meeting 

July 7, 2011 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM at the Buckhall Fire Department.  
 
Attendees: 
 
Chris Spicer – President 
Karen Hatcher – Vice President  
Kathryn Scott – Secretary 
Aaron Gregory – Treasurer 
John Irvin – At Large/ARC  
David Milliken – At Large  
 
Community Members – Steve Nelson, Michael Gers, Anthony Crisp, Joyce Litton, John Scott,   
Randy Watkins, Bill Gee, Matt Farmer, Kate James, Lloyd Marshall, Les Morvay, Diane Morvay 
 
Absent: 
 
Marci Looney – At Large 
 
Speaker: 
 
Since we had a guest speaker, the regular monthly business for the July meeting was postponed until the 
August meeting.  Chris welcomed Marty Nohe, our supervisor for the Coles District.  Mr. Nohe replaced 
Wally Covington due to the county rezoning.   
 
Mr. Nohe introduced himself to the members of the community and presented himself as a very 
approachable representative with a can-do attitude.  He is interested in the challenges that concern us 
and focused on the traffic calming devices that VDOT plans to install in the community, as well as the 
recent problems we are having at the park with teenagers and young adults.  .  He encouraged us to 
always call the police as their documentation helps build a case history.   The snow removal damage to 
our community (curbs) and the very slow response from VDOT was brought to Mr. Nohe’s attention 
(Claim to VDOT is dated March 4, 2010).  Mr. Nohe asked Chris to forward any pictures and emails to 
him and he would follow up.  Discussion then shifted to requests the Board has had to install “No 
Soliciting” signs at the community entrances.  Mr. Nohe said the signs are not legally enforceable, 
though they could discourage some solicitors. 
 
The meeting finished with a time for questions from the community. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:14 PM. 
Respectfully submitted,  
Kathryn Scott 


